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Minutes – May 21, 2015
Chair Timmy Williams called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  Present were Williams, Peter Hendrickson, Suzanne Gerber (Staff), Steve Russell, Alan Vogt, Anne Smart, Dave Shema, Gordon Swartzman, Eivind Sleveland, Heidi Walker, Eldon Ball. 
Approved March 2015 Minutes –- Moved Steve, Anne. Passed. 

Announcements  (T Williams)– 
· Meet the Mountaineers (informal) will next be 9/21/2015.
· The interim Collaboration Task Force will make a presentation to the Board of Directors (BOD) 21 May.  They will seek a Management Committee representative position to the BOD, Timmy reported.
· Friction Slabs are expected to be completed in September 2015.  Contractor is Turnstone.  They are seeking a City of Seattle building permit.  Some slight design changes are anticipated.
· Minimum Clubwide Standards action has shifted to the Managing Committee with recommendations for changes to come up from committees through branches.
· The next Mountaineers Leadership Conference is planned for December 5.

Old Business –

· Badges status as reported by Heidi:  The process is in flux with awards becoming automatic.  Pros for badges include:  recognition beyond the trip leaders.  Issues include: Some go unrecognized> Competition may result with regular vs. super status, quantity vs. quality.  What is the term of a badge? Are there ways to recognize hidden work?  Recommendations:  1) Consolidate badge nomenclature on single badges.  2)  Consult with Becca Polglase.  3)  Provide a coherent set of business rules.  4) Heidi will continue with support from Dave and Peter on recommendations on how to make guidelines and how to define the power of the badges. 
· Elections nominating committee reported on nominees for open positions. A fresh announcement of open positions was to be posted to branch committee chairs by the secretary for a period of three weeks shortly after the May meeting. Current nominees for open positions are:
· Branch Chairman.  Candidates are Matthew Palubinskas (nominated by climbing chair) and Peter Hendrickson (nominated by T Williams and D Shema).

· Branch representative to the BOD.  Patrick Mullaney who was appointed to fill a term through 9/30/2015.  Both Timmy and Dave had been nominated (outside the committee) for Branch Rep to the BOD but they both declined.

· Branch Secretary.  Open.  Peter Hendrickson is willing to server another term.

· Branch Treasurer.  Position not open.  John Jecker will continue to serve.

· Branch Safety Officer.  Appointed position. Janine Burkhart’s term was due to expire 9/30/2015.  

· Branch Staff Liaison.  Appointed position.  Suzanne Gerber now serves at the discretion of the Executive Committee of the Branch Council.
New Business –
· Branch Committee now has a 3-ring operating manual.  Peter will place an electronic copy in the branch documents folder.
· A question was posed to see if a Vice Chair was needed in the branch.  Chairs were to be polled.
Committee Reports & Announcements
BoD – Patrick Mullaney no report
Safety Officer –Janine Burkhardt no report
Treasurer –John Jecker no report 
Secretary – Peter Hendrickson reported nothing new from the Secretary’s virtual desk.

Alpine Scrambling –Steve Russell reported about 80 of 100 enrolled were continuing. A new field trip is now nearly a full day on Tiger Mt.  The snow field trip dates were moved due to conditions at Stevens Pass. Mt Erie is again in use.
Backpacking – Mary Roman No report 

Climbing – Dave Shema (for Stephanie Schiller) reported all classes were full, even those added, with waitlists.  Website has been a boon to enrollment. Many new faces on the committee. Suggests regular leadership rotation across committees.
Family Activities – Becca Polglase no report.

First Aid – Mary Panza no report. 
Folk Dance – Eivind Sleveland reported dance alive and well, even flourishing.  Secretary owes him a new and improved name tent.
Hiking – Heidi Walker reported 
Leadership – Mike Sweeney/Lawrence Landauer no report.

Midweek Hikes – Ed Lewin no report.

Naturalists – Kay English (Gordie Swartzman today) reported—Secretary seeks missed info.
Navigation – Peter Hendrickson reported that Basic Navigation students found a $7 UST Chinese compass is on the market through Amazon.  Ordered and found it not suitable. Peter made rounds of corresponding Branch committees to seek input about any revisions to the Basic Course and (as ever) solicit instructors.  Navigation Summit 2015 will be June 19/20 at Meany Lodge with relevant Seattle Committees invited, all branch Nav chairs, and others with a stake in navigation issues.  The committee is seeking guidance for navigation instruction for the years ahead, particularly concerning the integration of “modern tools.” Still soliciting tales of “off trail” experiences for Navigation Northwest.  Next issue will be late June. Committee hosted Bob and Mike Burns to celebrate 3rd edition of Wilderness Navigation. The committee is working with Mountaineers Books to produce a donor funded, BOD authorized, pilot Basic Navigation online, eLearning course.  Other branches have been invited to contribute documents and join in the project. Copyright issues were raised.
Photography – Anne Smart reported generating support for the September basic photo class.  The traditional potluck monthly “urban adventure” has been nixed as “not outside,” she said.  Members offered to help her recast the activity for Activity Calendar listing.
Retired Rovers –Storm Yanicks no report.

Sailing – Alan Vogt reported filling the 64 positions for sailing with 10 on the wait list.  One third joined the Mountaineers to take the class, he said.  Some 68 training sails were offered—a record number.  Trips are filling and renewed interest in marine navigation was noted (n=3 as of that date).
Paddle Sports – George Swapp no report.

Singles Activities – Eldon Ball reported little activity and few members.  He requested support in finding new leadership and for promotion of activities.  Suzanne offered support. An “Adventurist” sailing Sunday, June 14 was noted at $40 per head.
Skiing – Cindy Hoover no report.

Snowshoeing – Jimmy Jett no report
UTHR’s – Jack Nichols no report.

Youth Outreach – Becca Polglase no report.

Staff—Suzanne Gerber noted the Comptroller position has been filled by Jeff Potter after the departure of Piper Bagley.
Full Committee discussed the website noting that branch council members should also be profiled.  Found that some BC members have not completed profiles. Committee pages are changing with BLOGS being added. Committee website hosting is now enhanced.  Timmy will query chairs to see if the would like a drop-down About Page.
Good of the Order

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. (Motion Steve, Dave). Next meeting is July 16, 2015.

The Seattle Branch meeting occurs on the 3rd Thursday of every odd month, 7pm. For 2015 – 
Jul 16 – Sep 17 – Nov 19
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